Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Empty Homes / Commercial Units
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
“It is noted with interest that previous requests for information held about empty properties within the city have not been responded to in full. This request is therefore to obtain this information.

I am requesting information that relates to empty properties within the Authorities jurisdiction both residential and commercial along with the reasons for them being empty. Beyond this I would like this information to be given month by month from the date 1st Jan, 2000 until the present month October 2015 and require for it to be in a dataset.

For each residential address please also include the reasons for them being empty; if hazardous, why? Or maybe they don't pass contractual letting laws such as voids or have no facilities etc. or are awaiting a tenant. In any case, it is requested that the reasons of them being unoccupied is disclosed.”
Answer:
Information relating to empty commercial properties is published on the Council’s website.  Therefore this letter constitutes a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain, i.e. the Council’s Website (Transparency and Open Data):
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/transparency-and-open-data
When on this page, scroll down to ‘Data downloads’.  The NNDR Empty Properties file sits under ‘Property’.  Some information relating to sole traders has been withheld under section 40(2) (personal information). 
We do not record the reason why a property is empty.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


We are unable to provide details of empty residential properties as we consider disclosing this information would make them a target of crime.  The information requested is exempt from disclosure under:

Section 31(1)(a): Prejudicial to law enforcement, which states:

“(1) Information is exempt information if its disclosure under the Act would, or would be likely to prejudice –
(a) the prevention or detection of crime.”

Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime. The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

